Eye on the World January 6, 2024

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of January 6, 2024.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take you stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).

• • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Epstein documents unsealed

- An article by Staff titled "Bill Clinton Allegedly Stormed Into Vanity Fair Newsroom, 'Threatened' Outlet to Not Run Sex-Trafficking Stories Against 'Good Friend' Jeffrey Epstein: New Documents' was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Mary Rooke titled "'Right Wing-Conspiracy Theorists' Are Proven Right Yet Again [About Bill Clinton], but It's Even Worse Than We Thought" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Comments – about A.I.

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Elvis Presley to Return Via A.I. Concert in London" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Matt Levin titled "Microsoft Is Adding a Dedicated A.I. Key to Its Keyboards" was posted at marketplace.org on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by David Gewirtz titled "Have 10 Hours? IBM Will Train You in A.I. Fundamentals for Free" was posted at zdnet.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Reminders – about Hamas violence associated with October 7

• An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Freed Israeli Hostage: Hamas Operated on Me Without Anesthetic" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.

When will Israel stop?

- A video and an article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Watch: Hamas Terrorists in Civilian Clothing Fire RPGs at Israeli Tanks" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.
- An article by Jesse O'Neill titled "Israel Kills Hamas Commander Who Helped Lead October 7 Attacks" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 1, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "IDF Intel Chief Leaves Out Destroying Hamas as Goal of War [Saying to Strike a 'Major Blow to Gaza and Iran']" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF, Shin Bet Kill Top Islamic Jihad Operative in Gaza [Mamadouh Lolo]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Hamas tunnels

• A video and an article by Benjamin Weinthal titled "IDF Gives 'jpost.com' a Look Inside Hamas's Largest Terror Tunnel in Gaza" were posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Israel and Hezbollah

- An article by Kathryn Armstrong titled "Saleh Al-Arouri [Died in a Drone Attack in Beirut]: Hamas Leader's Death 'Won't Go Unpunished' Says Hezbollah Chief [Hasan Nasrallah]" was posted at bbc.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "How Israel's Alleged Assassination of Al-Arouri Ends an Era for Hamas [of Leaders Not Facing Consequences for Their Attacks]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Saleh Al-Arouri Assassination: Six Guided Missiles Used in Beirut" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Israel 'Followed' [Saleh] Al-Rouri Days Before Killing, Hezbollah Warned" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Hezbollah Retreats From Israel Border" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "What Are Hezbollah's Calculations, 90 Days Into War on Israel? [Hezbollah Has Succeeded in Driving 80,000 Israelis From Their Homes on the

Northern Border; Never in History Did Israel Evacuate the Whole Border; but Hezbollah Has Lost Around 140 of Its Fighters]" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Skirmishes – involving U.S. troops

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "U.S. Navy Engages in Fight With Houthis, Sinking Three Boats and Killing Crews" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Jacob Gronholt-Pedersen and Ahmed Elimam titled "U.S. Sinks 3 Ships, Kills 10 After Houthi Red Sea Attack" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2023.
- A Reuters article by Phil Steward titled "Houthi Drone Boat Detonates in Red Sea, One Day After U.S. Warning" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Red sea

- An article by Simon Kent titled "Iran Warship Enters Increasingly Contested Red Sea Shipping Lanes" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.
- An article by Micaela Burrow titled "'Nothing Has Changed': Pentagon Plan to Shut Down Red Sea Attacks Isn't Working; Experts Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

International – anti-Semitism

- An article by Staff titled "Joshua's Altar on Mount Ebal Vandalized by Arab Rioters" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Jewish-Owned Toronto Deli Set Ablaze in Suspected Anti-Semitic Arson Attack" was posted at timesofisrael.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Toronto Police Investigating Hate-Fueled Arson, 'Free Palestine' Graffiti" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Articles – Jerusalem Post

- An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Israeli Research Uses Earth's Magnetic Field to Verify Event in Bible's Book of Kings" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "IDF Close to Appointing Internal October 7 Invasion Probe" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "Cabinet Meeting Turns Into Shouting Match as Politicians Attack IDF Report" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Comments about Iran

• An article by John Hayward titled "Iran Irks Hamas With Claim October 7 Was Revenge for Donald Trump's Strike on Qasem Soleimani" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.

- An article by Nils Adler and Brian Osgood titled "Deadly Explosions Target [Iranian Memorial for Slain General] Soleimani Death Anniversary" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Blasts Kill Nearly 100 at Slain Commander Soleimani's Memorial; Iran Vows Revenge" was posted at reuters.co on Jan. 3, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Parisa Hafezi titled "Islamic State Claims Responsibility for Deadly Iran Attack, Tehran Vows Revenge" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Global intentions – WEF, WHO, UN and others

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Jason Walsh titled "UN Demands Americans Drastically Reduce Meat Consumption to Meet WEF Climate Goals" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Nov. 28, 2023.
- An article by Jason Walsh titled "WEF Says 2024 Davos Event Will Be About Rebuilding 'Trust'" was posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Mairead Elordi titled "Gender Ideology Critics Slam WHO's 'Biased' and 'Rushed' Transgender Guidelines Process' was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Reminders – China talks climate change, but produces coal

- Looking back to February 2023, an article by Thomas Catenacci titled "China Unleashes Massive Coal Power Expansion Despite John Kerry's Climate Pleas" was posted at foxnews.com on Feb. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to April 2023, an article by Amy Hawkins titled "China Ramps Up Coal Power Despite Carbon Neutral Pledges" was posted at theguardian.com on April 23, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Darrell Proctor titled "China Will Guarantee Financial Support for Coal-Fired Power Plants" was posted at powermag.com on Nov. 10, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by David Blackmon titled "What Does China Know That the Biden Administration Doesn't? [As China's National Development and Reform Commission Recently Announced the Plan to Subsidize the Building of New Coal-Fired Electricity Generation Plants]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

• Looking back to November 2023, an article by Nick Pope titled "Biden Administration Doubles Down on Climate Cooperation With China as Xi's Economy Goes on Coal Binge" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 15, 2023.

- Looking back to November 2023, a Reuters article by Colleen Howe and Ella Cao titled "In China's Coal Country, Full Steam Ahead With New Power Plants Despite Climate Pledges" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2023.
- An article by Seth Borenstein titled "World Carbon Dioxide Emissions Increase Again, Driven by China, India and Aviation" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 4, 2023.

Climate agenda – international comments

- An article by John Hayward titled "Russia: China, India Filling Oil Export Void Left by Europe" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by John Hayward titled "India Scoffs at Coal 'Transition': 'Not Happening in Foreseeable Future' "was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Climate Radicals Block Major Highway in Netherlands" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 30, 2023.

International – electric vehicles

- An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "New EV Deemed Total Loss After Battery Replacement Costs More [\$46,000] Than Car Itself [Originally \$41,583]" was posted at westernjournal.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by David Blackmon titled "The One Simple Reason Electric Vehicles Are Doomed to Fail [Is Replacement Costs for Repairs]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 30, 2023.

International covid

- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Staff titled "The Masks Are Back: Singapore Records 56,000 More Covid-19 Cases, New Subvariant JN.1 Found in China, India" was posted at indianexpress.com on Dec. 19, 2023.
- An article by Josephine Ma titled "China Braces for Covid Surge as JN.1 Variant Spreads Around the World" was posted at scmp.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by John Ruwitch titled "A Year After China Ended Its Harsh Covid Policies, It's Struggling to Rebound" was posted at npr.org on Dec. 31, 2023.
- An article by Gu Ting titled "Wuhan Residents Can't View Documentary About Covid-

19 Lockdown Trauma" was posted at rfa.org (Radio Free Asia) on Jan. 2, 2024.

• An article titled "Canadian Couriers Fired for Refusing Covid Vaccine Were Discriminated Against; Arbitrator Rules" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Biden family business – deep state has known about it for years

- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "Biden Inc. [Quoted: 'Over His Decades in Office Joe's Family Fortunes Have Closely Tracked His Political Career']" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 2, 2019.
- Looking back to August 2019, an article by Ben Schreckinger titled "The Biden Family's Strange Business History" was posted at politico.com on Aug. 3, 2019.
- Looking back to October 2022, a report by Iowa Senator Chuck Grassley titled "FBI Possesses Significant, Impactful, Voluminous Evidence of Potential Criminality in Biden Family Business Arrangements" was posted at grassley.senator.gov on Oct. 17, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2023, an article by Margot Cleveland titled "Biden Bribery Breadcrumbs Leave Only One Possible Conclusion: Deep-State Partisans Buried the Evidence" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 6, 2023.

Biden family business

- An article titled "Hunter Biden Is Filming Top-Secret Documentary With Hollywood Power Player 'Sugar Brother'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by James Lynch titled "Democratic Maryland Rep. Jamie Raskin Releases Trump Corruption Report With One Big Problem [It Compared Information to Biden's Information, Which Was Much Higher]" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Hunter Biden defied Congressional subpoena

• An article by Kelly Laco titled "Republicans Plan to Hold Hunter Biden in Contempt of Congress Next Week After He Skipped Impeachment Deposition and 'Violated' Federal Law" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2024.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by Staff titled "Russia and Ukraine Exchange Long-Range Attacks as Their Front-Line Forces Remain Bogged Down" was posted at apnews.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article titled "Russia, Ukraine Exchange Hundreds of Prisoners in Largest Release of War" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

• An article titled "Russia Used North Korean Missiles in Ukraine; U.S. Says" was posted at aljazeera.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

- An article by Hannah Sarisohn titled "Russian Talks to Purchase Iranian Ballistic Missiles Advancing" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by James Reynolds and Will Stewart titled "Putin 'Body Double' Is Named for the First Time as a Fourth-Rate Carpenter From Belarus as It Is Claimed He Survived Assassination Attempt to Poison Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2024.

Comments about China and Taiwan

• A Reuters article by Ben Blanchard titled "China's Xi Says 'Reunification' With Taiwan Is Inevitable" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 31, 2023.

Comments - Korean peninsula

- A Reuters article by Ju-min Park and Soo-Hyang Choi titled "South Korea Orders Islanders to Seek Shelter After North Fires Artillery Nearby" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Staff titled "South Korea Orders Evacuation on Border Island as North Korea Fires Over 200 Artillery Shells" was posted at hindustantimes.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

International weather events

• An article by Staff titled "Magnitude 6.5 Earthquake Hits Papua: Authorities Warn of 'Possible Aftershocks'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 30, 2023.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Frances Martel titled "Nigeria: Christmas Massacre Death Toll Hits 195, 10,000 Displaced, More Than 1,000 Homes Burned Down" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "The Methodist Church of Great Britain Labels Terms 'Husband' and 'Wife' Offensive" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Over 7,000 Women in Germany Have Been Raped or Sexually Assaulted by Asylum Seeking Migrants Since 2015" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2023.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "France Mobilizes 100,000 Police and Soldiers in Paris Amid 'Very High Terror Threat' on New Year's Eve" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 30, 2023.

• An article by John Hayward titled "Demographics in 2023: World's Cities Grow as Populations Shrink" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.

- An article by Jessie Zhang titled "Aussie Researchers Uncover Breakthrough Approach to Combat Diabetes" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Tom Metcalfe titled "Medieval Belt Buckle of 'Dragon' Eating Frog Discovered in Czech Republic May Be From Unknown Pagan Cult' was posted at livescience.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Simon Kent titled "Majority of Germans Back Return of Compulsory Military Service, Younger People Not So Sure" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.
- An article by Alexa Lardieri titled "FDA Grants Florida Permission to Be First State to Import Less Expensive Drugs From Canada" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2024.

• • • • •

"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Broken voter ID laws = an incapacitated man with disastrous policies could "win" again

- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Douglas Murray titled "Voter ID Laws Are Not Racist" was posted at unherd.com on July 23, 2021.
- Looking back to December 2022, an article by Staff titled "The Public Widely Supports Voter ID Laws" was posted at lawyersdemocracyfund.org on Dec. 14, 2022.

Voting news

- An article by Newt Gingrich titled "Only U.S. Citizens Should Vote in America" was posted at gingrich360.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Spencer Brown titled "Campaign to Bank Republican Votes Before Election Day Launches Phase 2 in All 50 States" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Will Biden stand up to the pressure and continue to support Israel?

• An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Biden Again Bypasses Congress for Weapons Sale

to Israel" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 29, 2023.

• An article by Dustin Gardiner, Lara Korte and Jeremy B. White titled "Cease-Fire Protest Halts California Legislative Session" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

• An article by Martha Williams titled "Biden Faces Uprising Over Israel From His Own Staff: Top Education Official Resigns Over White House Turning a 'Blind Eye to Atrocities' and 17 Members of His Campaign Tell Joe to Demand a Cease Fire" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 4, 2024.

Disruptive protests

- An article by Cameron Glenn, Andrew Haubner and Kurtis Ming titled "Protesters at California State Capitol Disrupt Assembly Session" was posted at cbsnews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "'Insurrection' Is Okay, as Long as It's by the Left" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Muslim leader (Zainab Khan) - Muslim Americans must discourage anti-Semitism

• Looking back to October 2023, a video by Fox News titled "Zainab Kahn [Muslim American Leadership Alliance Founder]: I'm 'Appalled' by the Muslim American Response to War in Israel [Saying Many of the 'Protests' Are Not Peaceful, but Are Inflamed Riots – and That the American Muslim Community Should Do More to Discourage Anti-Semitism]" was posted at foxnews.com on Oct. 21, 2023.

Hollywood stars who support Israel

• An article by David Ng titled "5 Hollywood Stars Who Broke Ranks With the Left to Support Israel After Hamas Terror Massacre [Were Amy Schumer, Gal Gadot, Michael Rapaport, Debra Messing and Sacha Baron Cohen]" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2023.

Anti-Semitism – involving bomb threats

• An article by Staff titled "Six San Diego Synagogues Targeted in Bogus Bomb Threats" was posted at cbs8.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – general

- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled "Pro-Palestinian Crowd Protests at World Trade Center (Site of 9/11 Terror)" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Natalie Martinez titled "Anderson [Illinois] Neighbors Outraged After Anti-Semitic Flyers Seen on Cars in Neighborhood" was posted at nbcchicago.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

• An article by Rod Lurie titled "It's Time for Hollywood to Step Up and Fight Anti-Semitism, Israeli-American 'Outpost' Filmmaker Argues" was posted at hollywoodreporter.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Anti-Semitism – Ivy League colleges

- An article by Atara Beck titled "University of Pennsylvania Professors Embark on High-Level Faculty Solidarity Mission to Israel" was posted at jpost.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- A Reuters article by Steven Scheer titled "University of Pennsylvania Professors in Israel Speak Out on U.S. Campus Anti-Semitism" was posted at reuters.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Charlie Covit titled "Anti-Semitism Still Reigns at Harvard" was posted at wsj.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

More about Harvard president

- An article by Hailey Gomez titled "Harvard President Claudine Gay Faces Six New Plagiarism Charges" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Olivia Land and Alex Oliveira titled "Embattled Harvard President Claudine Gay Resigns After Plagiarism, Anti-Semitism Scandals" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Emma Richter titled "Associated Press Is Forced Into Humiliating U-Turn on Ousted Harvard President Claudine Gay Article After Sensational Headline That Claimed Academic Crime of Plagiarism Was a 'New Conservative Weapon'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Shabbos Kestenbaum titled "And the Next Terminally Woke Harvard Boss Will Be Even Worse Than Claudine the Martyr the Despairing Prediction of a Jewish Student Sick of the Death of Meritocracy on the High Altar of DEI" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Kyra Alessandrini titled "Harvard Professors, Civil Rights Leaders Say Claudine Gay's Resignation Was the Result of 'Mob Rule'" was posted at blavity.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Claudine Gay Likely to Retain \$900,000 Harvard Salary Amid Plagiarism Scandal" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "NYT Op-Ed Editor [Kathleen Kingsbury] Makes 'Extraordinary' Move Weighing In on Harvard Scandal, and Her Take May Surprise You [Recommending 4 Other Essays, Which Were All Critical of Claudine Gay]" was posted at

dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

• An article by Will Kessler titled "Taxpayers Shoveled Nearly \$700 Million Into Harvard's Coffers in 2023" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

ESG and **DEI**

• An article by Jason Cohen titled "Corporations Are Pivoting Away From Diversity Initiatives Amid Scrutiny" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Illegal immigration – Texas Governor Abbott

- An article by Zach Jewell titled "Illegal Immigrants Take Trains Into NYC After Eric Adams Restricts Bus Arrivals [From Texas]" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 1, 2024.
- An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "NYC Mayor Eric Adams Pleads for New Jersey to Halt Flow of Migrant Buses From Texas After Governor Abbott Sent Them to Garden State So They Could Just Get Train to New York" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Chris Enloe titled "Greg Abbott Stops KJP From Spreading Biden's False Narrative About the Border Crisis: 'Think Americans Are Fools'" was posted at theblaze.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "DHS Chief Mayorkas Calls Out Texas for 'Failure of Governance' Amid Illegal Immigrant Crisis and Impeachment" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Greg Abbott's Stunning Immigration Win: Biden Is Likely to Concede to GOP Demands for Border Crackdown After Texas Governor Bussed 95,000 Migrants to 'Sanctuary Cities' Whose Democrat Mayors Are Now Piling Pressure on President" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2024.

Comments – illegal immigration

- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's Border Inflation: Illegal Aliens Cost Each U.S. Taxpayer \$1,200 in 2023" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Your Tax Dollars Are Paying Lawyers to Invent More 'Rights' for Migrants" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 30, 2023.
- An article by Jennie Taer titled "Yet Another Blue City [Detroit] Becomes Overwhelmed by Migrants Needing Shelter" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Detroit Is Asking Residents to House Illegal Aliens as

Biden's Border Crisis Gets Out of Hand" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 31, 2023.

- An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "The Utter Insanity of Joe Biden's Open Border" was posted at amgreatness.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Betsy McCaughey titled "Free Health Insurance for Migrants Is Lunacy" was posted at creators.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- A video and an article by Jason Walsh titled "Watch: KJP [Who Often Claims That There Is No Border Crisis, Now] Blames Border Crisis on House Republicans" were posted at dailyfetched.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "Chicago Democrat [Alderman Brian Hopkins] Suggests City Totally Wouldn't Have Become Migrant Sanctuary If They Actually Knew What It Meant" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Chicago Alderman [Brian Hopkins]: Chicago Has to Try 'To Close Its Own Borders' Because Feds Didn't Secure Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

• An article by Lucas Nolan titled "Media Company [Cox Media Group] Boasts About 'Active Listening' Technology to Snoop on You Through Your Phone" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Daniel Boguslaw titled "CNN Runs Gaza Coverage Past Jerusalem Team Operating Under Shadow of IDF Censor" was posted at theintercept.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Covid - origin

• An article by Staff titled "More Evidence Emerges for Covid Lab-Leak Theory" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Comments – new variant

• An article by Eric J. Topol titled "The U.S. Is Facing the Biggest Covid Wave Since Omicron – Why Are We Still Playing Make-Believe?" was posted at latimes.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Comments – unvaccinated military personnel respond

An article by Kristina Wong titled "Over 200 Vets, Active Duty Forces Vow to Hold

Military Leaders Accountable for Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.

Covid vaccines

• An article by Megan Redshaw titled "Scientists Detect Spike Protein From Covid Vaccination in Long Covid Patients" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Covid – coordinated corporate media articles to disagree with Florida Surgeon General

- An article by Dan Diamond, Lauren Weber and Josh Dawsey titled "Florida Surgeon General [Dr. Joseph Ladapo] Calls for Halt on mRNA Covid Vaccines, Citing Debunked Claim" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Anopora Mandavilla titled "[While] Citing Misinformation, Florida Health Official Calls for Halt to Covid Vaccines" was posted at nytimes.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Chris Pandolfo titled "Florida Surgeon General Calls for Halt to Covid-19 Vaccine Usage After FDA Said He Spread Misinformation" was posted at foxnews.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Zac Anderson and Kinsey Crowley titled "Florida Surgeon General Dr. Ladapo Wants to Halt Covid mRNA Vaccines, Going Against FDA" was posted at usatoday.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Sarasota Herald-Tribune Staff titled "DeSantis' Surgeon General Strikes Again: He Knows More About Covid Vaccines Than FDA" was posted at herald-tribune.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Tanya Lewis titled "No, Covid mRNA Vaccines Won't Damage Your DNA" was posted at scientificamerican.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Covid – Ivermectin

• An article by Larry Kaifesh titled "Texas Doctor Who Used Ivermectin to Treat Covid [Dr. Mary Talley Bowden] Targeted by Medical Board Despite Record of Zero Deaths" was posted at lifesitenews.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

U.S. cuts coal – while China promotes coal

- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Harold Hutchison titled "'China's Not Doing Any of This Stuff': GOP Senator [Eric Schmitt of Missouri] Pours Cold Water on Biden's Climate Cooperation Effort With CCP" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 16, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Michael Dorgan titled "U.S. Commits to

Shutting Down Its Coal Plants During COP28" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 2, 2023.

Fossil fuel – Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

Comments – electric vehicles

- An article by Will Kessler titled "Automakers Are Flush With Cash, but Investors Not Optimistic as Electric Vehicle Sales Struggle" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Hannah Bleau Knudsen titled "9 Times Electric Vehicles Caught Fire in 2023" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 31, 2023.

Comments – pro-life

- Looking back to May 2023, an article by Mansur Shaheen titled "[Massachusetts] Doctors Perform World-First Brain Surgery on Baby With Deadly Genetic Disorder While It Is Still Inside Its Mom's Uterus" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on May 4, 2023.
- An article by Joe Bukuras titled "March for Life Marks 51St Anniversary in January" was posted at catholicnewsagency.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Comments – pro-abortion

- An article by Pam Key titled "Whoopi Goldberg: 'Shame' on Republicans for 'Torturing' Women by Blocking Abortion" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by Lila Rose titled "Pro-Abortion Misinformation Costs Lives" was posted at newsweek.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Transgender – miscellaneous news

• An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Ohio GOP Governor Mike Dewine Vetoes Bill Protecting Kids From Transgender Experimentation, Trans Participation in Girls' Sports" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2023.

Deficit

• An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Federal Debt Up \$6.2 Trillion Under Biden – \$47,462 Per Household" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

After months of deception, Biden admitted the obvious about "Inflation Reduction Act"

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Inflation Reduction Act 'Has Nothing to Do With Inflation' – Biden Says" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 11, 2023.

After Biden admitted the obvious – White House tried weak damage control

• Looking back to August 2023, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House on Biden Admitting 'Inflation Reduction Act' Isn't Really About Inflation: It's 'Also About Reducing Prices' "was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 30, 2023.

Comments – about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- Looking back to May 2022, an article by Shannon Pettypiece titled "Biden Urges Cities to Spend Covid Relief Money on Police, Crime Prevention [Which Has Apparently Helped Crime to Drop in Many Cities in 2023 See Next Section]" was posted at nbcnews.com on May 13, 2022.

Surprising report – overall crime is decreasing (although rising in places like D.C.)

- Looking back to June 2023, an article by Jeff Asher titled "The Murder Rate Is Suddenly Falling ['Murder Is Down About 12 Percent Year-to-Date in More Than 90 Cities]" was posted at theatlantic.com on June 5, 2023.
- Looking back to November 2023, an article by Christian Flores titled "'The City Is in Crisis': DC Hits Grim Milestone With Highest Murder Rate in 2 Decades" was posted at wila.com on Nov. 27, 2023.
- Looking back to December 2023, an article by Staff titled "FOX Local Special: City Under Siege Returns as DC Crime Continues to Rise" was posted at fox5dc.com on Dec. 6, 2023.
- An article by William Upton titled "Gun Ownership Up, Homicides Down [Detroit Is on Track to See the Lowest Homicide Rate Since 1966, While Crime in Washington D.C. Is Spiking Across the Board] "was posted at thenational pulse.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Comments – soft on crime

• Looking back to April 2023, an article by Chrissy Clark titled "The Same 327 People

Commit Most of NYC's Shoplifting" was posted at dailycaller.com on April 19, 2023.

Homicides

- An article by Julia Baker titled "Memphis Hits Nearly 400 Homicides in 2023" was posted at dailymemphian.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by John Klyce titled "One Dead, Two Injured in Whitehaven Shootings, Marking First Memphis Homicide of 2024" was posted at commercial appeal.com on Jan. 2, 2024.

Violence

- A video and an article by Martha Williams titled "Moment Terrified Female Judge Is Attacked by Swearing Convict She'd Just Sentenced to Jail" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2024.
- A video and an article by Brianna Lyman titled "Warning: Horrifying Video Shows Moment Philly Man Thrown Onto Subway Track, Killed by Train" were posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Theft

- A video and an article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Watch: 'Street Takeover' Mob Robs, Destroys Compton [California] Mom-and-Pop Bakery" were posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Alexander Pease titled "'Shoplifters Unite': Flyer Calls for Mass Looting of D.C. Supermarket" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "Woman Disguised as Nurse Seen Stealing Newborn From Hospital, Stashing Baby in Backpack" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 5, 2023.

Homeless problem across America

• An article by Alex Fitzpatrick titled "These States [Washington, D.C; New York; and Vermont] Have the Highest Rate of Homelessness [While Mississippi Had the Lowest Rate]" was posted at axios.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Government action – resisting gun control

• An article by Veronica Catlin titled "New Gun Laws Won't Be Enforced by Sutter County [California] Sheriff's Office: 'We Have No Interest in Criminalizing Constitutionally Protected Behavior'" was posted at fox40.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Using weapons to protect citizens

• An article by Daniel Chaitin titled "Grand Jury Declines to Charge Man Who Fatally Shot Robber at Houston Taqueria" was posted at dailywire.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Comments – Disney

- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Star Wars Fans Say Female-Led Next Installment Is Destined to Fail After 2015 Comments From Director Saying Her Goal 'Is to Make Men Uncomfortable'" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by David Ng titled "Disney Loses Top Spot at Box Office to Universal as Woke Flops Pile Up" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Are Democrats grooming Newsom?

• Looking back to September 2018, an article by Seema Mehta titled "How Eight Elite San Francisco Families Funded Gavin Newsom's Political Ascent [Newsom Wasn't Born Rich, but He Was Born Connected]" was posted at latimes.com on Sept. 7, 2018.

Concerning Newsom – California has many problems

- An article titled "California Takes the Gold Medal for State More People Left Than Anywhere Else in 2023" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 30, 2023.
- An article by John Binder titled "Governor Gavin Newsom to Offer Health Insurance to the World's Migrants in 2024 If They Can Get to California" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled "California to Provide Free Sex Changes for Illegal Immigrants" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Kristina Wong titled "Abandoner-in-Chief: Four Times Joe Biden Left Americans Stranded Amid Crisis [Afghanistan; Sudan; Israel; and East Palestine, Ohio]" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 1, 2024.
- An article by Arjun Singh titled "Biden Added \$745 Billion Worth of Regulations in 2023" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Gerren Keith Gaynor titled "New Poll Shows That for Black and Young Voters, Re-Election for Biden-Harris Is Complicated" was posted at thegrio.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

• An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Insider Trading Concerns After Report Shows Democrat Members of Congress Crushed the Stock Market in 2023" was posted at bongino.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Nancy Pelosi's Stock Trades Saw a Staggering 65% Return Last Year: Former Speaker's Shares Under the Spotlight Again as Democrats Up Calls for Trade to Be Banned in Congress" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Jan. 5, 2024.

Comments – conservatives

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Dennis Prager: Not Even '1% of American Liberals Heard of Thomas Sowell'" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Star Parker titled "Securing Our Border at Home, Defending Our Values Globally" was posted at creators.com on Jan. 3, 2024.
- An article by (black conservative) Larry Elder titled "Why Are Americans at Each Other's Throats? Ask Barack Obama" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 5, 2024.

Even if you hate Trump – doesn't the double standard trouble you?

- Looking back to August 2023, a video titled "24 Straight Minutes of Democrats Denying Election Results" was posted at rumble.com on Aug. 2, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Wendell Husebo titled "Democrats Denied Election Results 150+ Times Before Trump Was Indicted for Challenging Election" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 15, 2023.
- Looking back to August 2023, an article by Liberal Lawyer Alan Dershowitz titled "Trump's Persecution Is an Affront to Biblical Justice" was posted at dailycaller.com on Aug. 26, 2023.

Threats to use 14th Amendment – to keep Trump off ballot

- An article by Harold Hutchison titled "'They Will Stop at Nothing': Tulsi Gabbard Slams Maine's 'Dangerous' Removal of Trump From Ballot" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 28, 2023.
- An article by Jake Smith titled "Anti-Trump Maine Senator [Independent Angus King] Comes Out Against Decision to Remove Him From State Ballot" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 29, 2023.
- An article by Brianna Lyman titled "CNN Legal Analyst [Elie Honig] Rips Maine

Secretary of State for Relying on YouTube Clips in Her Ruling" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 29, 2023.

- An article by James Lynch titled "Heritage Foundation to Sue Maine Secretary of State Behind Trump Ballot Removal" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 30, 2023.
- An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Robert F.] Kennedy Jr.: Trump Ballot Removal 'Makes Us Look Like a Banana Republic'" was posted at breitbart.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

Threats to use 14th Amendment – for other candidates

• An article by Jonathan Turley titled "It's Not Just Trump: Democrats Are Moving to Bar Republicans From Ballots Nationwide" was posted at nypost.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

General interest

- An article by Sooji Nam titled "Medical Experts Say Dozens [60-75] of Horses in Wellington [Florida] Were Exposed to Toxic Weed [Hoary Alyssum] Found in Hay" was posted at wpbf.com on Jan. 2, 2024.
- An article by Lauren Gray titled "Walking for Just 11 Minutes a Day Can Help You Live Longer; New Research Shows" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Jan. 3, 2024.

.

An article by Victor Davis Hanson titled "Harvard – Out of the Frying Pan, Into the Fire" was posted at dailycaller.com on Jan. 4, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

Harvard may assume the forced resignation of its president, Claudine Gay, has finally ended its month-long scandal over her tenure. Gay stepped down, remember, amid serious allegations of serial plagiarism – without refuting the charges. She proved either unable or unwilling to discipline those on her campus who were defiantly anti-Semitic in speech and action.

But Gay's removal is not the end of Harvard's dilemma. Rather, it is the beginning. In the respective press releases from Gay and the Harvard Corporation, racial animus was cited as a reason for her removal. Gay did not even refer to her failure to stop anti-Semitism on her campus or her own record of blatant plagiarism.

Yet, playing the race card reflects poorly on both and for a variety of reasons.

• One, Gay's meager publication record – a mere 11 articles without a single published book of her own – had somehow earned her a prior Harvard full professorship and presidency.

Such a thin resume leading to academic stardom is unprecedented.

• Two, the University of Pennsylvania forced the resignation of its [white] president, Liz Magill. She sat next to Gay during that now-infamous congressional hearing in which they both claimed they were unable to discipline blatant anti-Semitism on their campuses.

Instead, both pleaded "free speech" and "context" considerations.

Such excuses were blatantly amoral and untrue. In truth, Ivy League campuses routinely sanction, punish, or remove staff, faculty, or students deemed culpable for speech or behavior deemed hurtful to protected minorities – except apparently white males and Jews.

Yet Magill was immediately forced to resign, and Gay was not. Also noteworthy was Magill's far more impressive and extensive administrative experience, along with a more prestigious scholarship that was free of even a suggestion of plagiarism.

Academia's immediate firing of a white woman while trying desperately to save the career of a less qualified and ethically challenged black woman will be seen not as a case of racial bias, but more likely of racial preference.

Indeed, to keep Gay's job and to defend her from plagiarism charges, both Harvard and Gay herself were willing to say things that were simply absurd, if not patently untrue.

Harvard invented a new phrase "duplicative language" to euphemize the reality of Gay's intellectual theft.

Even after Gay resigned, Harvard jumped the shark by further downplaying her plagiarism by dubbing it as mere "missteps."

- Harvard and its supporters further embarrassed themselves by alleging that if the victims of Gay's plagiarism didn't object, then why did her expropriation matter that much?
- Are we then to assume that plagiarism is not a serious violation of the entire ethos of scholarship, quite in addition to the aggrieved plagiarism party?

Liberal Harvard, through its lawyers, even threatened the New York Post with legal action if it aired charges of Gay's plagiarism.

Yet only days later, the university was swamped by further proof of Gay's scholarly misconduct, involving improper use of data and more plagiarism extending back even to her dissertation.

Harvard, remember, claimed that it had conducted a thorough investigation that had cleared her of actionable plagiarism – even as more charges arose of her prior culpability.

But more importantly, what happens to ex-president Gay now?

• Does resigning from the Harvard presidency and returning to a full professorship mean that charges of plagiarism disappear?

- Would any other Harvard professors continue to be employed without addressing over two dozen separate charges of plagiarism lodged against them?
- Do Gay, the Harvard Corporation, and the more than 700 Harvard professors who closed ranks and wrote a letter supporting Gay now argue that plagiarism is no longer a serious offense at the nation's supposedly most preeminent university?
- Will students who emulate Gay's habit of copy-and-paste, failure-to-footnote, and misuse-of-data now be exempt from dismissal or suspension?
- After Gay's embarrassing December 5 congressional testimony and her resignation, what now is the Harvard policy toward anti-Semitism?
- If next week, anti-Israel students once again call for the destruction of the Jewish people in Israel all the way "from the river to the sea," or if they again storm Harvard's Widener library, screaming support for the October 7 massacre and intimidating Jewish students, what will the new (or old) Harvard do?

Again nothing?

Finally, Harvard insinuated that Gay was fired by racist outside pressure – despite the fact that many of her critics were large donors furious about the diminution of the reputation of their alma mater.

• Is Harvard suggesting that its own mega-donors are racist?

What then might come next? The resignation of the entire board of the Harvard Corporation that is the ultimate cause of Harvard's descent into mediocrity.

 \cdot

An article by John Stossel titled "Are You a Maker or a Taker?" was posted at townhall.com on Jan. 3, 2024. Following is the article.

Politicians are often takers. They take our money (and freedom) in the name of achieving goals they rarely achieve. Elon Musk and Sen. Elizabeth Warren may be the best examples of maker and taker. They're the stars of my video this week.

Warren shouts, "Tax the rich!" She especially want to tax Musk, the richest man in the world. In her eagerness to grab his money, she spun a scandal in the media – claiming Musk paid no taxes. She went on TV again and again to tell people that in 2018, "He paid zero!"

It was true. In 2018, Musk paid no federal income tax. But that was only because his pay was entirely in the form of "stock options," and that year, they gave him no income.

But at the very moment Warren launched her "zero-tax" screed, Musk was paying the U.S. government \$12 billion – more tax than anyone has ever paid in history. Warren didn't mention that.

- I wish Musk paid much less tax.
- It would be better for the world if he spent the \$12 billion himself rather than giving it to Warren and her cronies. I say that because Musk, a maker, does so many useful things. That includes things that the government is unable to do.

NASA has given up building spaceships. Even NASA bureaucrats now understand that they don't do things very well.

In 2008, NASA administrator Mike Griffin said, "We can't keep doing the same old things as before" and invited private companies to join the space race.

That got results. By 2020, Musk had sent astronauts into orbit, something NASA hadn't been able to do for nine years. Musk lowered the cost of nearly every component of space flight.

- NASA spent \$1,500 on door latches.
- Musk's team built the part for \$30 by modifying a latch from bathroom stalls.
- Musk developed reusable rockets, which drastically cut costs.

"Reuse the rocket, say, 1,000 times," said Musk. "That would make the capital costs of the rocket per launch only about \$50,000." Why didn't NASA do that? Because in government, people do what they've always done. Lowering costs isn't important. They're spending *other* people's money.

Musk also created Starlink. Starlink satellites now provide low-cost internet service to people all over the world. He's so successful launching satellites that *most* satellites now orbiting earth are Musk's. He's given more poor people access to the internet than any government ever has.

Musk develops the world's popular electric car, gives poor people internet access, reinvigorate space exploration and creates 110,000 jobs.

So, Warren wants to punish him?

She sent a letter to the Securities and Exchange Commission, demanding the government

investigate Tesla for "not properly representing shareholders."

Seems like a bizarre accusation, given that Tesla's stock has increased in value by \$790 billion.

Warren didn't like that Musk became CEO of Twitter. She demanded that "conflict of interest" be investigated.

But it's great that Musk bought Twitter. He told Joe Rogan that he's lost money on the company, but that taking over Twitter was still worth "everything," because he's protecting open debate. I agree. Twitter's previous owners censored political views that didn't conform to left-wing bias. They even reduced the number of my Twitter followers. Only when Musk took over did the total climb back above a million again.

Now Musk's company, Neuralink, is trying to help paralyzed people access the internet and operate artificial limbs – just by using their thoughts.

Neuralink, Tesla, SpaceX, Starlink. Musk is a maker and a hero!

Warren, the taker, attacks people who create wealth.

She pushes a skewed narrative about "greedy" corporations. Of course, corporations are greedy! Greed works. It motivates people to try harder. But (outside of government) greedy people can only satisfy their greed by pleasing customers. Unlike politicians, they can't force anyone to pay.

Our world needs fewer Elizabeth Warrens and more Elon Musks.

.

• An article by William Upton titled "Gun Ownership Up, Homicides Down" was posted at thenationalpulse.com on Jan. 4, 2024.

The number of homicides across the United States fell by nearly 13-percent in 2023, fueling a corporate media news cycle about how crime overall is down despite public perception. What is being ignored, however, regarding the shift in crime levels since the pandemic is the fact gun ownership has drastically increased.

A recent poll showed 52-percent of registered voters acknowledged they or someone in their household owned at least one firearm – an all time record high.

A similar poll in 2023 found only 42-percent of Americans said they or a household member owned a gun.

Pew Research produced a survey showing over 40-percent of Americans at-large live in a home

where someone owns a firearm – with nearly half-of self-described Republicans saying they owned a gun.

Between 2020 and 2022, Americans owned an estimated 60 million firearms. Compared to two decades ago, gun sales in the United States have nearly doubled. The recent spike in sales appears to be fueled by concerns President Joe Biden and Congressional Democrats would work to put new restrictions on gun purchases and ownership through gun-control legislation.

Additionally, the Black Lives Matter (BLM) movement's demand that local governments abolish police departments have lead some Americans to invest in personal protection and firearm self-defense training.

While cities like Detroit are on track to see the lowest homicide rate since 1966, the nation's capital ('gun-free' Washington D.C.) has increasing numbers.

- There has been a 40-percent spike in violent crime.
- Murders are up 35-percent since last year.
- Robberies are up nearly 70-percent.
- Motor-vehicle thefts are up 83-percent.
- Theft is up 25-percent.

• • • •

An article by Brakkton Booker titled "Trouble With [Charlamagne] Tha God" was posted at politico.com on Jan. 2, 2024. Following are excerpts of the article.

It's not so much that Charlamagne tha God has beef with the president. It's just that he thinks Joe Biden is a lousy messenger and that he lacks the basic political skills that (whatever one thinks about the guy) Donald Trump possesses.

Biden has faced similarly tough recriminations from other political luminaries. But coming from Charlamagne, it hits different. The radio host, 45, claims a loyal audience of 8 million monthly listeners. He is reaching the very voters Biden is struggling to draw – young and black.

Charlamagne's breakout moment as a political influencer came during the contentious and drawn-out 2016 Democratic primary campaign between Hillary Clinton and Bernie Sanders. Each sought to heavily court black voters, and both candidates made multiple appearances on the show throughout the campaign season. Clinton ultimately would overwhelmingly secure the black vote in the primary and general election.

Four years later, it was Biden's turn to face Charlamagne. In May 2020, during the height of the pandemic, he sat down for an interview over Zoom.

Charlamagne peppered Biden with questions about how he was going to energize voters without leaving his home. The host reminded the future president that many black folks, himself included, felt the Democratic Party takes their votes for granted.

Near the end of the conversation, Biden explained he had to jump off because his wife, Jill Biden, was scheduled to do a media hit from the same room.

"You can't do that to Black media," Charlamagne declared, as he pleaded with Biden for more time. "Because it's a long way until November, we've got more questions."

Biden responded tersely: "You've got more questions, but I tell you . . . if you've got a problem whether or not you're for me or Trump, then you ain't black."

Reluctantly, Charlamagne did something he said he rarely does – he endorsed Biden's 2020 presidential bid. Not because he was enamored by the promise of what Biden was selling, but because he selected Kamala Harris as his vice president.

After more than three years of Biden in office, Charlamagne openly questions his endorsement. Within Democratic circles, including inside the administration, there is a general recognition that the president needs to do more to reach black voters.

Administration officials downplay the idea that Charlamagne is needed to reach this group. But even if they did, his relationship with this White House and in particular Harris, has soured enough that it's unclear if they could rely on him.

Charlamagne knows his words hold weight with his audience. "When I give people my word like: 'Yo man, I think we should be supporting Kamala Harris for vice president . . . because she's going to hold it down.' When we say those things and people don't see her holding it down, that causes issues," he said.

There's a difference, of course, between not endorsing someone and actively criticizing.

And for the Biden White House, Charlamagne has become something of an irritant, whether it's raising questions about the president's political acumen or helping elevate longshot presidential hopefuls Robert F. Kennedy Jr., Marianne Williamson and Cornel West – but not, notably, Biden or Harris

 \bullet \bullet \bullet \bullet

Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts

than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word by that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."